### Oasis Woodview Newsletter

Friday 22nd September 2023





IN THIS ISSUE

#### Principal: Mr Broadfield

Dear Parents and carers,

We hope this newsletter finds you well and that you've had a wonderful week. Oasis Academy Woodview has been buzzing with energy and excitement as our young learners continue to impress us with their hard work and dedication.

We would also like to extend our gratitude to all the parents and guardians who attended our weekly awards assembly. Your support and presence mean the world to us and motivate our students to strive for excellence.

A gentle reminder that school starts promptly at 8:45 AM. Punctuality is essential for the smooth functioning of our school and ensures that your child doesn't miss out on any valuable learning time. Please help us in reinforcing the importance of being on time.

As the weekend approaches, we hope that all our students and their families enjoy a well-deserved break. Spend quality time together, relax, and recharge for another exciting week ahead!

Thank you for your continued support, and remember, your involvement makes a world of difference in your child's education.

Warm regards, Mr Broadfield



Term Starts: Tuesday 5th September 2023 13<sup>th</sup> October 23 – School closed to pupils - Inset Day Half term holiday – School ends Friday 27/10/23 School reopens 06/11/23 17/11/23 - Children in **Need Day** 23/11/23 - School **Photographer** Christmas Holiday - School ends 22/12/23 School reopens 08/01/24 February Half Term -**School ends 10/02/24** School reopens 19/02/24 **Easter Holiday - School** ends 22/03/2024 School reopens 08/04/2024

### **Nut Free School - Reminder to all Years**

Please do not send your child into school with any nut-based products, such as a snack or in their lunch box. This includes products tht may contain traces of nuts.





## Year 5 Red Cross Visit

We were very excited to welcome the Red Cross into school this week to work with our Year 5 children, learning some valuable first aid skills. The children thoroughly enjoyed the experience and the trainer had this to say about the visit: -

The class are a credit to the school; they listened well, respected one another, showed enthusiasm and got involved in all activities which is always great to see!

I hope the children are able to take something away from today's session, and if they only remember to call 999, that's extremely helpful!

# Black History Month – Cooking Workshop

We are excited to announce that we are launching a vegan Caribbean/African cooking workshop for parents, as part of our Black History Month Celebration.

The sessions will be an exciting opportunity to explore vegan cooking inspired by Caribbean/African flavours.

The sessions are parents only and will run after school, between the 9<sup>th</sup> and 27<sup>th</sup> of October (exact dates to be confirmed). The sessions are on a first come, first served basis.

If you would like to sign up to the sessions, please register your interest at reception.